Earl T. Stubblefield, M.D.
President, Lake Cavalier Homeowner's Association
550 Lake Cavalier Rd.
Madison, MS 39110

Hugh Smith
Pastor, Twin Lakes Baptist Church
673 Lake Cavalier Rd.
Madison, MS 39110

May 22, 2015

Mr. Gerald Steen
Madison County Supervisor, District 3
P.O. Box 608
Canton, MS 39046-0608

Dear Mr. Steen,

On behalf of Twin Lakes Baptist Church and the Lake Cavalier Homeowner's Association, we are writing to request a 3 way stop sign be placed at the intersection of Ancient Oaks Drive and Lake Cavalier Road.

Very close to this intersection there is a curve which precludes good visibility for vehicles traveling north toward Robinson Springs Road.

There is a good bit of traffic along Lake Cavalier Road at a fairly fast pace and the exits from the church and the Lake Cavalier Clubhouse are very close to the intersection described above.

Some of the older members of the church tend to exit slowly from the church parking lot and there is concern that vehicles traveling Lake Cavalier Road may not see them in time to avoid a collision.

Also, homeowners are often pulling out of the Lake Cavalier Clubhouse gate pulling trailers with boats on them or entering the Lake Cavalier parking lot pulling the boats and this typically has to be done at a slow pace.

Both the entrances to the church parking lots and the Lake Cavalier parking lot and boat ramp are very close to the intersection of Ancient Oaks Drive and Lake Cavalier Road and we feel that stop signs at this intersection would slow down traffic on this section of Lake Cavalier Road and provide better safety for all concerned.

We thank you in advance for your consideration of this request.

Earl T. Stubblefield, M.D.

Hugh Smith



